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To: 

CC: 

From: 

Date: 

Re: 

Andrew Myerberg, OPA Director 
Gráinne Perkins, OPA Assistant Director 
Nicolette Lattanzio, OIG Public Safety Audit and Investigation Specialist 
1/19/22
Case Number: 2021OPA-0538 

CERTIFICATION: 

OIG has reviewed the Expedited Investigation for Case Number 2021OPA-0538.  At 

this time, OIG is unable to certify the investigation because after reviewing the NE's 

BWV, at the 11:45 mark, it appears that NE does indeed verbally report the 

incident, which is also the basis for the complaint, to another officer on the scene, 

which it is alleged NE failed to do.  Because of this, OIG needs further investigation 

and clarification in order to proceed with a certification.  

Respectfully, 

Nicolette Lattanzio 

______________________________




